  Workshop Meeting
Tuesday, May 26, 2020
The Workshop Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 
May 26, 2020 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Thomas Brown, Commissioners Edmund M. Erickson, Michael Plant and Andre Sorrentino.  Also present was District Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright and District Manager Bruce Smith.  Vice Chairman Collins was excused.    
The Workshop Meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 PM.
· Request the Board approve the May Workshop/Early bills.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the May Workshop/Early bills.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the following Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds invoice.

· The Garland Co. Inc., at a cost of $3,324.23
After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the payment of $3,324.23 to The Garland Co. Inc.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Informational – The Board of Elections called this morning to inform the District that as of now they are going ahead with the Primary Election on Tuesday, June 23rd, and will be utilizing the firehouse as a polling place.  The Board of Elections will be in contact with the District in a few weeks to let us know what their guidelines will be to enforce social distancing.  

· Newsletter – A draft copy of the Newsletter has been distributed for all Commissioners to review.  

· Letter from the Chief’s office regarding a Soft Reopening of the firehouse that is on track for the beginning of June.  The Board was in favor of the letter sent to the Members and agreed with the Chiefs office on the soft reopening of the firehouse.  
· Request the expenditure of $1,200 to Jet Environment Testing for the testing of asbestos bulk sampling of the roof.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved the expenditure of $1,200 to Jet Environment Testing.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Bruce joined the meeting to discuss a few items:

· Roof – Moore Roofing suggested that we add two (2) drains to the roof project.
· Radio Issues – There were radio issues today, but they have been rectified.

· Soft Reopening – Memo sent to all members in reference to the guidelines for the soft reopening of the firehouse beginning in June.
After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Plant the meeting was adjourned at 7:20 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,







Karla E. Wright







District Secretary/Deputy Treasurer
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law   


